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On Thursday 24 July, Springfield Community Campus welcomed over 200 local 
people through the doors when the Corsham Area Board held its meeting here for 
the first time. Since then, the campus has continued to evolve, with the temporary 
gym and community rooms opening from the end of July. On Thursday 7 August, the 
new library and cafe opened, which was a huge success with over 2000 visitors and 
more than 200 new library members enrolled in the first 4 days of opening. 
 
Key headlines: 
 

• There is a diverse range of events and activities now happening at the 
campus. Next time you visit, why not pick up a programme to see what’s on, 
or speak to any member of campus staff who will be pleased to advise you. 

 

• The Neighbourhood Policing Team will be moving into the campus from their 
existing premises on Wednesday 10 September. This is an exciting way 
forward in partnership working and we look forward to welcoming the team to 
the campus. 

 

• Wiltshire Council’s adult day care services will begin to operate from the 
campus from October onwards. 

 

• The registration service will move into the campus from Tuesday 9 
September and will operate weekly on a Tuesday afternoon. 

 

• Final instructor and staff training for the climbing wall is taking place with a 
view to making the wall available to hire very shortly. Please keep an eye out 
for further updates. 

 

• The cafe is currently open Monday to Friday from 10am to 3pm, with the 
opening hours currently under review to potentially be extended. A range of 
hot and cold drinks, snacks and lunches are available. If there is anything you 
would like, speak to Bridget and her team who will always do their best to 
help you. 

 

• There is a lot of work currently underway to the old leisure facilities, including 
the swimming pool and fitness suite. The temporary fitness suite is located 
within the new campus for the time being, with external changing rooms 
available located next to the temporary reception. The all weather sports pitch 
is also available, along with the tennis courts, sports hall and one squash 
court. 

 
Springfield Community Campus was opened to the public on a temporary basis, as 
there is still a great deal of construction work happening both externally and 
internally, particularly in relation to the former leisure centre. We thank visitors for 
their patience whilst we operate under these temporary conditions and would 
encourage you to keep in touch for further news and updates. 
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Keep in touch via: 
 

• Twitter: https://twitter.com/CorshamCampus  

• Springfield Community Campus website http://www.springfieldcampus.org.uk/  

• Our Community Matters website: http://corsham.ourcommunitymatters.org.uk/  

• Penny Bell, Community Engagement Officer: penny.bell@wiltshire.gov.uk 
01249 706613 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


